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Souper Bowl of Caring 

February 1, 2015 

Super Bowl Sunday 

 

 

 

 

 

Chili Cook-Off 

February 15, 2015 @ 12:00 noon 

 

 

 

 

 

Mardi Gras Pancake Supper 

February 17, 2015 @ 6:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 18, 2015 

@ 11:30 and 6:30 PM 



News from the Pews 

    Billie Nixon, 

  Membership Coordinator 

Chili Cook-Off                                                          

Sunday, February 15  - Gym - Noon 

Tickets are $6 for adults and $4 for children 

age 2-12.  Perfect your favorite recipe and 

cook a pot for all to      

enjoy.  A sign-up sheet 

for  volunteers and cooks 

will be on the back table 

in the sanctuary, or call 

the church office to sign-up.  Tickets will be 

available  Sundays and in the office.          

Proceeds will go to CROP Hunger Walk. 

February Mission - Souper Bowl   

 of Caring      

Join the national campaign to 

feed the hungry in local 

communities across the nation.  

Your special gift will help feed 

those in need here in our neighborhood through the 

Capitol Area Food Bank.  If you wish to  contribute 

to this food drive, please put “Souper Bowl” in the 

memo line on your check.  Consider tithing the 

amount you would spend on food for your Super 

Bowl party or on a nice meal out! 

New Babies 
We just received word that Kay Allen has a new 

great-grandchild, Samuel MacKissack Fleury who 

was born in December.  His parents are Brad and 

Jennifer Fleury (daughter of Mary Crook, Kay’s 

daughter) from San Clemente, CA.  All the parents 

wanted for Christmas was sleep.  Congratulations to 

each of you!   

In Sympathy 

Love and concern go to Betty Mittag and family in 

the death of her husband, William Otto Mittag, Jr., 

who died peacefully on Dec. 30, 2014 in Rockport, 

TX. 

Otto can be remembered for many events and      

accomplishments.  He served as a medic in Europe 

in WWII, returned to Austin to attend Pharmacy 

School at the University of Texas, was involved in 

real estate, and founded Master Valet Laundry and 

Cry cleaning with his wife. 

They retired in Rockport and took great pride in  

enjoying time with his family and grandchildren. 

He is survived by his wife, Betty, son Malcom Otto 

Mittag, daughter, Kathy Mittag Dameron Grey, five 

grandchildren and two great-grandchildren.  Funeral 

services were held at 11:00 am on Sat., January 3rd 

at Weed-Corley and a private internment followed at 

Oakwood Cemetery. 

Infant Baptism 

On January 18, 2015,  John and Billie Nixon       

witnessed the baptism of their seventh grandchild, 

John William Anton Nixon at Memorial.  He is the 

son of John Alan and Tina Nixon.  He has an older 

brother, Grant Walker Zapalac and an older sister, 

Billie   Florence Lois Nixon, who was baptized here 

three years ago, at which time Tina  also joined    

Memorial.   

We have been blessed to witness the baptism of five 

of our grandchildren at Memorial.  The other two 

were baptized in Albuquerque, NM where they live.  

God has been good to all of us and we pray every 

day and thank Him for our blessings. 



Women’s 

News 

Wednesdays 

Handbell Rehearsal 6:00 PM 

Choir Rehearsal 7:00 PM 

YOUTH NEWS 
UMYF-United Methodist Youth Fellowship 

 

Logan Stewart, the new youth intern, will begin on 

February 1st.  Youth will meet after church, enjoy 

BRUNCH, and have a time of fellowship together. 

 

February 15th the youth will have a work day at the 

Free Store from 1-3pm. 

 
 

Call, email or text Kendall for questions! If you 

don’t have his information contact the church office,  

secretary@memorialumcaustin.com or  

512-452-5796. 

MONTHLY PANCAKE 

BREAKFAST 

Come join your church  family                

for a pancake breakfast on  

Sunday, February 1, 2015 at 

8:30 AM in the gym . 

The UMW (United Methodist Women) met and 

elected the officers from the slate listed in the last 

newsletter and Linda Eaker volunteered to be our 

Secretary, so we are up and running.   

The activities we have planned so far are: 

1. We hosted the District Meeting on January 

31st.  Some of our arts and crafts, plus Rada 

knives and Holy Bears were on sale. 

2. Hosting the monthly pancake breakfast on    

February 1 from 8:30 to 9:15  

3. Observing the Day of Prayer and Self Denial on 

February 9, from  noon until 6:00 pm in the 

chapel. 

4. Hosting the annual Mardi Gras Pancake Supper 

on Tuesday, February 17 at 6:00. 

5. Turning in Thank Banks at monthly meeting of 

your circle 

 

 BIF (Bible Information and Fellowship) will 

meet on February 3 in the Pearce Room.   

 The Honeybees (arts and crafts) will meet on 

other Tuesdays.      

 Reading and Library will meet on the 2nd     

Wednesday at 7:00.   

 Alberta Shelton will be reviewing excerpts from 

"Strong Was Her Faith" from the current     

Reading List.  This book contains stories of 

women of the New Testament.   

 Lamplighters will be meeting to clean up the       

paraments storage area.  Time is not yet set. 

Mardi Gras Pancake Supper 

Come join your church  family                

for a pancake supper on 

Tuesday, February 17 , 2015 

at 6:00 PM in the gym . 

MISSING ITEM 

We are missing the cloth cover for the 

communion cup.  Does anyone know 

what has happened to it? 



February 

Birthdays  

February 

 Calendar 

Sunday, February 1 

8:45 am  -  Pancake Breakfast –Gym 

9:15 am  -  Sunday School for all ages  

10:30 am - Worship Service   

11:45 am-  BRUNCH 

12:00 pm  -  UMYF (youth group) 

Monday, February 2 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym           

Tuesday, February 3 

9:30 am  -  Staff meeting 

9:30 am  -  BIF-Bible Information Fellowship  

 UMW Circle  -  Pearce 

Wednesday, February 4 

10:00 am  -  Wesley School Chapel  -Sanctuary 

6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal 

7:00 pm  -  Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, February 5  

Friday, February 6 

11:00 am  -  Women’s Bible Study –Moore 

Saturday, February 7 

9:30 am  -  ReThink Leadership Training Event at 

 St. John’s UMC 

Sunday, February 8 

9:15 am - Sunday School for all ages 

10:30 am - Worship Service    

11:30 am  - Trustees– Pearce 

11:45 am  -  BRUNCH 

Monday, February 9 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

12:00 pm  -  Day of Prayer and Self Denial (chapel) 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym        

 

  

Building Use Calendar 

Any group wanting to use 

a room at the church for a 

meeting needs to make  

arrangements with the 

church office.  You can make a one-time reservation 

or an on-going reservation.   

3    Christine Jane Garner 

7    Kayla Michelle Holland 

       Davi Teaney 

9     Elizabeth Scott 

11   Mary Beth O’Hanlon 

12   Stephanie Jourdan 

       Mildred McCullough 

13   Mike Pena 

16   Kamika Alberta Streets 

18   Jodi Nichole Dennig Sword 

20   Nancy Helge 

21   Michael Shelton 

       Laurie Strawbridge 

22   Jeff Sacco 

23   Jeanne Williamson 

25   Carolyn Chandler Brown 

27   Marinda Mohler 

28   Carol Logan 

  

  



 CALENDAR 
CONTINUED 

Tuesday, February 10  

9:30 am  -  Staff meeting 

9:30 am  -  Honeybees Arts and Crafts (formerly 

 listed as knitting)  -  Pearce 

6:30 pm  -  Wesley School Board  - Pearce 

Wednesday, February 11 

10:00 am  -  Wesley School Chapel  -Sanctuary                                                                                                      

 6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal 

 7:00 pm -  Choir Rehearsal 

 7:00 pm  -  Reading and Library Circle– Library 

Thursday, February 12 

7:00 pm  -  Austin Ukulele Society –Gym 

Friday, February13 

Saturday, February 14 

10:00 am  -  WPNA meeting– FHL/Gym 

Sunday, February 15 

 9:15 am  - Sunday School for all ages 

10:30 am  - Worship Service 

12:00 pm  -  Chili Cook-Off 

1:00 pm  -  UMYF– Free Store Service Project 

Monday, February 16 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

6:30 pm  -  Church Council –Pearce 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, February 17 

9:30 am  -  Staff meeting 

9:30 am  -  Honeybees Arts and Crafts -Pearce 

6:00 pm  -  Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper –Gym 

Wednesday, February 18– Ash Wednesday 

10:00 am  -  Wesley School Chapel  -Sanctuary    

11:30 am  -  Come and Go Service of Ashes  

 until 1:00 pm                                                                                                   

6:30 pm  - Ash Wednesday Service– Sanctuary  

7:00 pm - Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, February 19 

7:00 pm  -  Lamplighters, UMW Circle –NEW 

Friday, February 20 

11:00 am  - Women’s Bible Study –Moore 

Saturday, February 21 

Sunday,  February 22 

 9:15 am - Sunday School for all ages 

10:30 am - Worship Service    

11:45 am  - BRUNCH 

Monday, February 23 

6:15 am  -  Morning Prayer  -Chapel 

7:30 pm  -  Boy Scouts  -Gym          

Tuesday, February 24 

9:30 am  -  Staff meeting 

9:30 am  -  Honeybees Arts and Crafts -  Pearce 

Wednesday, February 25 

10:00 am  -  Wesley School Chapel  -Sanctuary                                                                                                      

  6:00 pm  -  Handbell Rehearsal 

  7:00 pm - Choir Rehearsal 

Thursday, February 26 

Friday, February 27 

Saturday, February 28 

Looking Ahead 

 Crop Walk, Sunday, March 1st 

 Egg Stuffing, Sunday, March 15th 

 Palm Sunday and Spring Fling, Sunday, 

March 29 

 Maundy Thursday, April 2nd 

 Good Friday, April 3rd 

 EasterSunday, April 5th 



Praying for our  

congregation 

and friends 

For privacy we do not publish in the  newsletter the  

reason these individuals are on our prayer chain.  

You may contact the church office for information 

if it is available. 

Mike Pena   Carrie Bravo 

Werner Stalbaum  Bill Moore 

Kathy Gray   Billie Talley 

Eddie and Virginia Smith William Bennink, Sr. 

Charlotte Gabriel  Dave and Pat Teeney 

James Hall   Bob Compton 

Dick and Betty Moore  Marsha Fowler 

Ross and Zora Mae Hise Ed Owens 

Dorothy Dennig  Anna Kennedy 

Bill Simmons 

Pastor’s Corner 

Yesterday, I found out that Elizabeth Storey, the 

wife of Peter Storey, died of a heart attack          

following a stroke.  They played a significant role 

in my formation as both a pastor and as a disciple. 

 

Peter served as a bishop of the Methodist Church in 

South Africa for many years, including the horrible 

and violent years near the end of the Apartheid   

regime.  In his early ministry, he was asked to go 

out to Robben Island and serve as a chaplain to 

Nelson Mandela.  He served congregations across 

the spectrum and spoke truth to power, sometimes 

putting his own life at risk.  He was President of the 

South African Council of Churches alongside   

Desmond Tutu as its General Secretary and served 

as a spiritual leader when South Africa was       

considering how it might heal through the Truth 

and Reconciliation process.   And Elizabeth was 

alongside him. 

 

Elizabeth was also by his side in his teaching.  She 

would come to class and engage us in discussions 

in her own right.  The connection and partnership 

between the two of them was wonderful to watch.  

She was never “just” his spouse and was not just a 

complement to him—she had a beautiful voice of 

passion and truth all of her own, though it was not 

as widely heard as her husband’s.   

 

Elizabeth knew that it was important for us in   

seminary to know that our service as pastors does 

not make us more important.  As one of my friends 

commented, she never let people put her husband 

on a pedestal—she always pointed to Jesus in his 

work.  And when she spoke about what it was like 

when Peter would go out into dangerous situations, 

she told us that she never prayed for his safety—

she only prayed for his faithfulness. 

 

It’s that last bit that has really resonated with me 

throughout ministry in the local church.  With all of 

the pressures to pray for what passes for “success” 

—both for clergy and for congregations, with all of 

the pressures to pray for particular outcomes, 

whether they be for individuals or for groups, what 

might it be like if our only prayer for one another is 

for faithfulness?   

 

My heart still prays for healing and for                 

reconciliation and for vitality within our              

congregation and within our neighborhood and 

within our new Capital District and within our new 

Rio Texas conference and within our denomination 

and through all of those to the end that the world 

might be transformed for the sake of the gospel. 

 

But I will also make my prayer always—“God, will 

You, above all else, make us faithful to You?”  And 

will you today join me in that prayer? 



2015 Calendar for Altar Flowers Posted 

Altar flowers may be given in memory or honor 

of loved ones or for special mission projects .  

Fill out a form  designating your wish and leave 

at the office or drop it off in the offering plate on 

Sunday.  A new sign up sheet for Sundays 

through the June 28, 2015 has been  posted in 

the hallway of the administration wing.         

Bouquets are $20.00 each - two maximum per 

Sunday.  Stop and  signup today. 

Worship Notes 

February’s Mission Focus: 

Ministries That Feed People 

Communion Offering will go to  

the Big Garden and  

Souper Bowl of Caring  

 

BRUNCH 
Through February and March, our BRUNCH series 

will be looking and at learning how to pray the    

scriptures through lectio divina, which is an ancient 

practice concentrating on how God speaks to us 

through hearing the scripture and, in our case, 

through other senses as well.  In addition to the   

reading of God’s word, we will also be using         

illuminations from the St. John’s Bible (the first 

handwritten Bible in 500 years) and other sensory 

activites. 
 

We are very used to Bible study, so we will all be 

learning together how it is that we can move from 

just learning about God to learning to know God 

through scripture.  We would love to have you join us 

for lunch and for our time of prayer and listening to 

God together. 
 

WORSHIP  

Through February 15, we will 

continue to ask and answer the 

question “Why Are We Here?”   

 

Upcoming sermons include: 

February 1—“The Healing of 

Our Imaginations and Lives” 

February 8—“The Good News Is Still Needed” 

February 15—“For the Transformation of the World” 
 

We hope that you will join us as we continue to ask 

basic questions that lead us to new understandings of 

what it means to be church! 

The Ash Wednesday Worship Service will be     

February 18th at 6:30 pm in the Sanctuary. 

 Pastor Cynthia will also hold a come and go        

Service of Ashes from 11:30 am to 1:00 pm in the 

chapel for those who can not come to the evening 

service 

RETHINK LEADERSHIP 

2015 

Saturday, February 7th 2015  

9:30 AM to 12:15 PM  

St. John's UMC  

2114 Allandale Rd.  

Austin, Texas 78756  

Rethink Leadership is an annual training event that 

offers workshops and resources for Capital District 

laity and clergy.  The training event offers many 

practical and creative workshops designed to       

develop leaders and strengthen congregations.   

Areas of interest are: SPPR, Missions, Trustees,  

Social Media, Justice for Our Neighbors, Free Store, 

and Family-Based Youth Ministry. 


